

CORPORATION OF THE TOWNSHIP OF ESQUIMALT

Municipal Hall, 1229 Esquimalt Road, Esquimalt, B.C. V9A 3P1 Website: www.esquimalt.ca Email: info@esquimalt.ca Voice: (250) 414-7100 Fax: (250) 414-7111

Via email to: LHelps@victoria.ca; Jason.Boyd@forces.gc.ca; MayorScreech@viewroyal.ca

April 12, 2019

On behalf of The Township of Esquimalt Council and residents, I wish to convey our sincere thanks to your organization and in particular to the members of your Fire Department for your assistance during a fire that took place in Esquimalt on April 7th, 2019.

Your members' professionalism and willingness to go the extra distance in assisting us was noted and greatly appreciated. Please pass on our thanks to your firefighters for their quick response to this very challenging multi-unit residential structure fire at 834 Craigflower Road. Our mutual aid partners were all quick to provide their assistance and resources both in personnel and equipment.

It is of great comfort to Esquimalt that such valuable resources are just minutes away. We cannot overstate how much we appreciate the dedication and professional service provided by your Fire Department to our community.

Yours sincerely,

Barbara Desjardins

Mayor, Township of Esquimalt

Darbara Dejardins

c.c. Fire Chief Paul Bruce, City of Victoria

Fire Chief Paul Hurst, Town of View Royal

Fire Chief Steve Mullen, CFB Esquimalt

Fire Chief Chris Jancowski, Township of Esquimalt